
 

 

MESSENGER AUGUST 5, 2020 
 
Pastor David will have news next Wednesday on the results of the survey that 
was sent out last week about ideas for resuming worship in the Sanctuary.   
He will also update you on the status of the live streaming of services in the 
future. Meetings have been held to review the live streaming procedures and 
people have been put in charge of working out the details.  So watch for updates 
next Wednesday on the status of worship indoors and eventually live streaming. 

It is so exciting and thanks to all who have completed the survey (if you have not 
done the survey yet so ahead and send it this week) and those that have 
contributed to the fund to purchase the equipment for live streaming.  
 
 

PRAYER CONCERNS  
 
Sympathy is extended to Sylvia Bowman and her daughters in the death of Eddie on July 30th.  May 
this family feel your prayers and that through them and God’s love be comforted and peaceful in this 
time of loss.  
 
Sympathy is extended to Anne Moore, a previous member and friend to a lot of the Faith Harbor 
members, in the recent death of her husband Vann. May she feel the love of her family and friends 
and find comfort in that love.  
 
Members  Jim Ace, Jonathan Adams, Scott Adams, Joyce Arnette, Tom Bradford, Nancy Buckman, 
Connie Carroll, Frank Carroll’s family in death of his niece, Ed Drudge, Cal and Diane Geary,  Jim 
and Faye Graziano, Stephanie Hardin, Kellie Henry and Family, Hilliary Horne, Gail and Mike 
Kaufmann, Linda Kimrey, Janice Long, Glenn and Terri Luisi, Neal McHenry,  Martha Marlow, Doug 
and Sherry Mewborn, Nancy Merlino, Delores Miner, Jenny Mizzell, Becki Modlin-Covid-19, Larry 
Modlin, Alma Osborn, Christine Redmond, Nancy Smith, Dave and Jill Strohpaul, Alice Williams, Kelly 
Wills. 
  
Military: Joe Fraley, Sg. Joey Horne, John Modlin, Branden Mooney, Anthony Ripley, David Ritz. 
 

Friends:  Willie Arnette, The Family of Victoria Baily Rudolph Batts, Rev. Dr. Daniel Sasaro Brewer, 
George Brodgen, Del Brouwer, Colin Campbell, Allison’s Brother, Candie, Kathy Carlston, Chris 
Carroll, Carole and Blaine, Carter, Children, Chimer Clark, Kathy Clapp, Eddie, Tobey Ferry, Jan 
Foster,  Pastor Gary Gandy, Jensen Gandy, J.W. Gibson, Eunice Gillis, Kelly and Amy Glass, 
Marlene Grove, Gene Harris, Roy Horne, Leslie Irving, Joanne, Donna Johnson, Major Jones, Beth 
Kane and her father, Cameron Kane, recovering from covid-19, Dr. Jack Kem, Kevin Kesterson. 
Kody, Craig Jenkins, Brenda Leonard, Liza,  A.J. Long, Doreen Luisi, Nancy McAloney, Andrea ( 
Ann) Maready, Beth Matthews, Ernie Mazzei, Michelle, Monica,  Sarah Moyer, Nathan, Sherri 
Nelson, Chuck Osburn, Becky and Phil Osborne, Parents, Dot Phillips, Penny, Bobby Phillip’s niece, 

Denise,  Jimmy Platts, Virginia Platts, Judy Pratt, Tania Roth, Betty Saunders,  Nancy Serriano, Bear 
Shenemen, Jonathan Sloan,  Katrina Seferyn, Allison Sutton, covid-19, Maria Sutton, Don Sweeney, 
Sister Monique Schwirtz, Teachers, Terry, Theresa, Christopher Thomas, , Andrea Wright, and Bill 

Zell.        
 



 

 

 

Week of 08-03-2020 Scripture card 

 Centering Prayer: Lord Jesus, use us to meet the needs of others.  

Psalm of the Week: Psalm 112  

M James 2:14-17  
T Matthew 5:42  
W Hebrews 13:16  
T Romans 12:9-13  
F Matthew 25:44-45  
S Deuteronomy 15:7-11  
Key Scripture: Philippians 2:4: Let each of you look not only to his own interests, but also to 

the interests of others. 

 
 
2     Stacie Holmes 
3       Edmund Audet 
4       Johnsie Smith 
5        Pastor David King 
6       Jenny Butler 
7       Howard Jester 
10      Zachary Jester 
         Vance Penny 
11      Virginia Platts   
          Max Schleinkofer 
13      Gail Robinson 
         Jerry Wood 
14    Danny Fisher 
16    Savannah Jones 
17    Jim Justice 
19    Edna Fisher         
20    Lois Snyder 
22    Karter Duddy 
26    Cale Horne 

               Connie Kane   

        Patsy Mathews 

28    Willie Bryan 
29    Elethia Osborn 
        April Shannon  
30    Clayann Binning 
        Sharon Jordan 



 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS   

 

Finance Report for July 2020 and Year to Date Totals 

 

July contributions   $29,138.95 including $7,621.50 on line 

Year to Date Contributions    $209,971.45 

Year to Date Budget   $251,961.15 

 

For those of you who were unable to view the online service or attend the in person service on 

8/2/2020 we have a $2,000 matching challenge for the month of August for donations to the live 

streaming equipment.  The equipment has been ordered and hopefully will be operational in 4-6 

weeks. It doesn’t seem like it now but cold weather will soon prevent us having an outdoor service.  

For any questions on the finance report contact Dale Osborn or Martha Vaughn 

 

 

              We will be collecting school supplies for approximately 140 children who are participants 

of the MUNCH (Meals Until No Child Hungers) program on August 

13th. School supplies needed are: 

 

Washable Markers 

Glue Sticks 

Pencils 

Ink Pens 

           Erasers 

    12 Count Colored Pencils 

  Wide Ruled Spiral Notebook (It would be nice to include at least 2 in each backpack) 

  Wide Ruled Composition Notebook  

  24 Count Crayons 

  Pencil sharpeners 

You may drop off your donation at the church on Sunday mornings during worship or at the Harbor 

Thrift Store, Wednesday-Friday (10-4) and Saturday (10-2). Kim King will be happy to pick up 

donations from your front porch. She can be reached at 919-414-2020 or kdking60@gmail.com.  

Thank you so very much for your support of this important ministry to our community! 

 

mailto:kdking60@gmail.com


 

 

A new program is coming to Faith Harbor - FAN (Faith, Activity and Nutrition).  

Kim King has completed the online training from the University of South Carolina and 

will be bringing the program into the life of our church. The FAN program is designed to 

help churches create a healthy church environment that supports physical activity and 

healthy eating. FAN is not an exercise program or a cooking class. Instead, the goal of 

FAN is to reach the entire congregation by creating a church environment where 

members regularly see and hear health messages and have healthier options available. 

FAN will encourage us to increase physical activity and healthy eating using four key 

strategies:  

• Increase opportunities for physical activity and healthy eating in the church setting 

(e.g. tasty, healthy meals & snacks for church events) 
• Create healthy church guidelines and practices 

• Keep the Pastor engaged and excited about FAN goals 
• Get health messages out to church members through familiar channels (e.g., 

bulletin inserts, announcements, messages during worship service) 

Be looking for more information in the weeks and months to come! 

 “Therefore, whether you eat or drink, or whatever you do, do all to the glory of God.”  

I Corinthians 10:31 (NKJV)  

 

 

SHARE THE TABLE NEEDS….Back in Feb. we started different groups Adopting A Shelf at 

Share the Table and Faith Harbor is to do condiments. We need donations of ketchup, mustard, 

mayo, salad dressings, oils, sugar, flour etc.  Bring them to the church or STT location.   

Thanks, Dawn Ellis 

 


